
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday 8th July 2021 

at 7.30pm 

 

Apologies 

  Mr Subramanian, Mrs Godfrey 

  Cllrs Harris. Rainbow, and Laughton 

 

Present 

  Chairman Mr Bust, Mr Paris, Mrs Herbert, Mrs Simmonds, Mr Bevans, clerk 

Mr Rickett, FO Mrs Rickett 

  Cllr Brock 

  1 member of the public 

 

Minutes of the 2 previous meetings were signed as a true and correct record 

 

Declarations of Councillors interests 

  None 

 

Village Hall 

  The Robin Hood childrens theatre group are continuing on Saturdays 

  The WI will be the first Tuesday in the month 

  The WI group have volunteered to weed the Hall car park 

  Heating – put on the next agenda 

 

Gateway Signs 

  Awaiting signed contract from NCC 

 

Roads and hedges 

  A meeting took place with NCC Highways – Shaun Brown and Dawn Smith, a 

fuller report is to follow 

  They will make enquiries with the lighting team 

  The visibility exiting School Lane was looked at 

  An interactive cross roads sign was mentioned – the PC may have to fund this 

  The hedge at the bottom of Halam Hill is not overhanging the kerb, so no action 

  Also mentioned was the number of potholes in the Village 

  The grass needs cutting at the school Lane/Kirklington Road junction – 

Chairman to speak to Cllr Laughton 

  There is a new drainage system on The Turnpike 

 

Dog bins 

  Extra emptying – NSDC will do an extra day for £2 – approx. £104 per year – 

agreed unanimously 

 

Goal Posts, Waggon car park 

  There is nothing in the minutes to suggest that the PC would provide goal posts, 

and nothing since October 2017 

  Mr Bevans will speak to Mr Subramanian and the Waggon 

 

Correspondence 

  Items circulated 



  Boundary Commission for England – no action 

  The clerk received a letter from a resident on Back Lane stating that he had 

someone come to his house to look at the pond behind him – no action 

 

Open meeting 

  Cllr Brock informed the PC that Cllr Rainbow was now the Chairman of NSDC 

 

Planning 

  Land adj The Old Vicarage, Halam Hill 

  Construction of a new low energy eco-house,  double garage and potting shed 

  The PC support this 4 for 1 abstention 

 

Planning decisions 

  Land adj Lime Tree House – NSDC grant full planning 

 

  Briar Cottage – NSDC grant house application 

 

  Fairfield House – NSDC grant 2 full planning permissions 

 

Finance 

  Dog bins – agreed to put on direct debit – total to be confirmed with extra empty, 

current invoice £249.60 

  Minutes book - £163 

  Village Hall cleaners - £32 

  Sanitisers and cleaning equipment for the Village Hall - £44.40 

  Retrospective –  

  Hire of Edingley Hall - £25 

  Insurance - £584.12 

  Agreed unanimously to pay the above 

 

Items for the next meeting 

  Hall heating 

  Goal posts 

  Dog bins 

  Planning 

 

Date of the next meeting 

  Thursday 12th august 8pm 

 

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.30pm  

 


